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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 08th DEC 2004 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JAMES ALLAN CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Tom Brand (Vice Chairman), Douglas 

Campbell, Donald Heigh, Lilah McKay, Janet Miller, Cllr. Jim Tolson with Members of the public:-  J 
Leslie & M Robertson. 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 
 Apologies were received from Kate Findlay (Treasurer)( Attending another Meeting at the City 

Chambers on Community Council Seminars), Graeme Whyte, Jessie Cartmell & Cllr. Les Wood ( In 
Hospital ) also Members of the public:- S Inglis & A Currie. 

 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with one amendment.  They 

were moved by Donald Heigh and seconded by Lilah McKay. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

There were no matters arising from the minutes that were not catered for elsewhere in the Agenda, 
except concern over details of crime statistics listed in the police report, Cllr Tolson added that 
because these figures are being released into the public domain they appear worse, these figures 
are no worse than before. 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: Madam Chairman stated that 
1 The Coop grounds had been tidied up by a Landscaping contractor. 
2 The mound of earth in the play park was still a problem; also the path way from Kinnaird Place to 

Robertson Road, Cllr Wood was looking into this. 
3 Dog Fouling was still a problem; Cllr Wood was looking into this. 
4 Lamp post in Adamson Crescent not been repaired yet??? 
5 Car parking on Robertson Road causing damage to the grass verge is very bad as of the 7th Dec 

2004 there were 9 cars on the north side and 3 on the south opposite the Alderston Drive junction, 
also Whitefield Road, 3 cars sitting fully on the pavement causing the public foot path to be blocked 
also the south Hospital entrance road, cars parked fully down one side causing potential problems 
for Ambulance & Bus access, also the rear access to the Hospital was over parked.  Cllr. Tolson 
stated the situation with Dunfermline Town Station car park was overcrowded due to more 
commuters using the facility and that all parties, e.g. Fife Council, Scot Rail & NHS etc. should be 
considered when action is to be taken regarding the parking issues.  Madam Chairman said that if 
she had enough time she would monitor the use of this car park.  The use of the Football Park car 
park on Robertson Road could be an alternative if it did not conflict with other Council uses. 

6 Kingseat Road wall problem continued. 
7 Haig Crescent parking 
All other points are covered later in the minutes. 
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 

Party Details 
Fife Council Community Council Seminars( City Chambers ) 
NHS Countdown to the New &  Health watch newsletter 
Fife Council Environmental Services Moving Details 
FFOTRA Charges for bulky item uplift 
Scottish Water Launch of Scottish Water’s Winter Warmer Campaign 
Fife Council West Area Services Committee Notes & Bulletin 
Kingdom Housing Association Proposed Developments within BCC area 
Fife Council Weekly Planning requests  
Alderston Gardens Residents Association  Application for Seedcorn Support Grant 

 
 I had attended a special meeting of Central Dunfermline Community Council dealing with the 

problem of Football parking.  All issues and personal issues were looked at and hopefully reasons for 
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what had happened were discussed.  This triggered a general discussion about the named streets 
during different types of match, e.g. Celtic/Rangers or others , whether cones were deployed on one 
side of the street , basically you are not allowed to park your car on the pavement with 2 or 4 wheels 
at anytime, if you block the pavement in any way you can be fined.  Discussions took place regarding 
all these issues and a Straw Poll was taken by Cllr Tolson to get the feeling of the attendees whether 
this Parking order should be rescinded, and was carried. Discussions carried on about Bellyeoman 
issues regarding Parking on the crest of the hill opposite the Cemetery entrance, Residents parking 
ect. this will be looked into.  To be continued!!!! 

 Alderston Gardens, application for Seedcorn Grant, I will contact Fife Council to confirm the 
procedure to follow. 

 Planning applications affecting Bellyeoman residents 
 Kingdom Housing proposals to build 63 Houses on land South of St Andrews Erskine Church We are 

not opposed to the housing but the impact on catchment problems for Bellyeoman Primary School, 
these houses have not been taken into account at the recent Catchment review and could be a 
major problem!!!!! 

 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay was not present (attending another Meeting) therefore no update was 

available. 
  
7] Council: 

Les Park Nursing Home, the new ownership has not been confirmed this could still be a problem and 
is being looked into, the existing 68 residents which includes 55 fully funded, may still have to be 
relocated. 
 
All other council issues are to be carried forward to the next meeting. 

 
8] AOCB: 

Item:  School Garden, Madam Chairman visited the School and discussed the requirements with the 
Head Teacher Mrs. Docherty and possible proposals were discussed and funding could be available 
for a reduced level project. 
 

9] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 12th JAN 2005 at 7.00pm in the 

James Allan Centre, Paton Street, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.15pm. 
 

 
 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 


